
 

RAINY DAY DISMISSAL PROCEDURES   

2024 - 2025 

RAINY DAY HOLD vs. RELEASE 
What you need to know… 

Rainy day dismissals require an all-hands on deck approach, in which we will all need to 

work diligently to ensure students get home safe and sound. This is not an ideal dismissal 

scenario, but by working together, all students will get home as safely and quickly as 

possible.  We appreciate your patience and support as we work to accomplish this feat.  

There are TWO different types of Rainy Day Dismissals that we will use at PVA.  One for 

passing weather and another for severe, sustained weather.  Depending on local skies, 

administration will make the call to do one or the other by 2:40 p.m. if at all possible. A 

school messenger will be sent out announcing the dismissal changes (BE SURE YOU ARE 

SIGNED UP AND RECIEVEING TEXT ALERTS VIA SCHOOL MESSENGER). Please read and 

become familiar with BOTH types of Rainy Day Dismissals and prepare as necessary.  

RAINY DAY HOLD: 

A Rainy Day HOLD will be called when inclement weather is in the area but looks to be 

quickly passing.  If this is called, all bridge goers will be held within the building.  Once the 

weather lightens and it is safe for student travel, the hold will be lifted and students will be 

able to dismiss as normal. In a HOLD, students will go home as planned, they will just be 

delayed. A school messenger will be communicated to parents both when the Rainy Day 

HOLD is placed and when it is lifted. No check-outs will occur at this time.   

RAINY DAY RELEASE: 

A Rainy Day RELEASE will be called when inclement weather is in the area and looks to be 

long lasting. If this is announced, all BIKER/WALKER/GOLF CART students will be held within 

the building and EVERYONE will become a car rider.  The bridge gates will remain locked 

and closed, as NO walk-up check-outs will be allowed. A school messenger will be 

communicated to parents when a Rainy Day RELEASE is announced (no later than 2:40 

p.m.) so arrangements can be made for student pick-up. AGAIN, THERE WILL BE NO BRIDGE 

ACCESS WHEN A RAINY DAY RELEASE IS CALLED AND ALL STUDENTS WILL BE CAR RIDERS. 

Please make sure you have your students name and grade level on your dashboard, along 

with your ID.   

 

 

*In the event of Rainy Day Hold or Release, please be attentive to all 
School Messenger alerts and messages* 

 


